Rainbow Lakes West 3rd HOA
Board Meeting October 17, 2016

Location: Mary Hill's

Present: Steve Cooper (P), Mike Wise (VP), Brad Sweet (S), Phil Iwinski (T), Mary Hill (Z2), Agnes Johnson (Z1), Keith Stutzman (Z5), Debbie Iwinski (guest)
Meeting called to order at 7:07 by Steve.  
Had each attendee introduce self and their position on HOA.

Officer Reports

Treasurer's Report
Phil presented the income and expense summary and reviewed current expenses and income.  105 paid and 42 unpaid home owners.  Gave list to each Zone Rep of unpaid home owners in their zone.  Also gave a sample statement to present to unpaid home owners.

Checking Balance: $10,058.29

Savings Balance:    $26,976.78

Secretary's Report
Motion was made to accept September minutes (with corrections by Mary Hill).  Motion passed.

President's Report
Reviewed three quotes to wash, prime and paint the Forestview & Maple monuments.  Sinko - $1,840, Santos - $1,000, Newell $884.  Steve will follow-up and make sure quotes are for same materials and services.

The final draft of the covenants are completed and have been mailed to each officer.  Please read these before the next meeting and be prepared to discuss.

Vice President's Report
Mike contacted other HOA management companies but they were either out of business or did not work with residential HOAs.  Mike will contact Builder's Inc.

Old Business

· Mary shared pictures of 135th & Douglas where sign could be hung on fence of home owner.  No room in front of fence for stand-alone sign.  Consider removing part of home owner's fence and replacing with brick wall and sign.  

· Mike discussed removal of tree in Reserve B area that is mostly dead.  Mary discussed one additional dead pine tree and one failing pine tree near Forestview and Maple entrance that need to be cut down.  Mike to contact tree trimmer and ask about these additional trees.

New Business

· Phil gave letter received to Steve.  Letter discusses a home owner that is not taking care of their exterior property.  Steve to review.
· Phil discussed need to recategorize and organize the expense accounts on the income and expense spreadsheet.  He will make recommendations and share with Steve and Brad.

· Keith updated everyone on aerator in lake not working.  Timers sometimes fail and need to be reset after power outage.  Keith will check on pump repairs.

· Keith reminded everyone that a home owner that is renting part of his home agreed to end renters by Oct 1, 2016.  Keith will check with Patrick about details of the agreement signed last year.

· Mike will try and get a Zone Rep for zone 4.

Meeting adjourned at 8:05.  Next meeting at Mary Hill's at 7:00 on Nov. 21st.

